
Design Standards Letter 
 
 

Letter Number: P-2024-04 
 
Letter Date: 7/22/2024 
 
Effective Date: 10/1/2024 
 

Plan No.:  616.20 
 
Subject: Revised Supplement to the 2024 Missouri Standard Plans 
 

 
TO:  All Central and District Offices 
 
FROM:  Amy Crawford 
 
DATE:  July 22, 2024 
 
SUBJECT: Standard Plans Letter No. 4, 2024  
 
The Supplemental Revisions to the 2024 Missouri Standard Plans for Highway Construction, 
effective October 1, 2024, are now available on MoDOT’s website. 
 
Questions regarding the Supplemental Revisions to the Missouri Standard Plans  
should be directed to Duke Leggett, Central Office – Engineering Policy Services,  
at 417-895-7611 or myself at 573-751-7412. 
 
 
MINOR REVISIONS: 
 
616.20D Temporary Traffic Control Plans – Two Lane Roadways  

(sheet 2 of 5)  Revised buffer space lengths to match MUTCD.  Changed first note to read “This 

plan is for daylight flagging operations only.  When night work is required, or otherwise allowed 

by the engineer, work zone lighting shall be provided in accordance with Sec 616.5.2.” 
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https://www.modot.org/missouri-standard-plans-highway-construction

